D. Bulger, Steering Committee

March 11, 1986

Dear Pete:

cc:

Pete Yamagata

This letter reflects the results of the Steering Committee meeting of March 11, 1986, to which you were invited but chose not to attend. The members in attendance are concerned that your behavior of the

past few months has not been supportive of the section. In order to work effectively as a committee, we feel that members must be mutually supportive. Constructive participation on the Steering Committee is valued and involves having an open attitude and the willingness to discuss problems as a group and listen to the concerns of others.

If you feel that you can support the section, we would be happy for you to continue as a committee member. If you cannot participate with the committee on this basis, we request your resignation from the committee and the Boulder editorship. If you choose not to resign and you cannot participate as outlined above, the committee will vote you out of office. Please reply by March 18, 1986. If we do not have your written

reply by that date, we will interpret your response as a resignation. Send your reply to: Jackie Stroud, Section Chair 4617 Buckingham Way Sacramento, CA 95819

J. A. Stroud, Section Chair

H. Erl, Treasurer B. Hinkle, Meetings Coordinator

J. D. Joy, Training Coordinator L. Platt, Steering Committee

A. Gutowsky, Chair Outings Guidelines Committee